What does the term ex-officio mean?

"Ex officio" is a Latin term meaning "by virtue of office or position." Ex-officio members of boards and committees, therefore, are persons who are members by virtue of some other office or position that they hold.
Current: Ratified September 19, 2000:
Composition and Size

Parity, inclusion, and representation (PIR) for the HPPC shall be understood in terms of the  epidemiologic profile of San Francisco, not the national profile, and this shall be reflected in the composition of the full Council. With the exception of an ex-officio non-voting representative of the State Office of AIDS (who is excepted from all provisions relating to HPPC members as outlined in these bylaws), the membership of the HPPC shall be restricted to persons who currently reside in or work in the city of San Francisco and shall consist of no less than twenty-one (21) and no more than thirty-seven (37) members.

Example of possible revision:

Composition and Size

Parity, inclusion, and representation (PIR) for the HPPC shall be understood in terms of the  epidemiologic profile of San Francisco, not the national profile, and this shall be reflected in the composition of the full Council. With the exception of two ex-officio non-voting representative, one from the State Office of AIDS and the other designated by the Director of HPS from the HPS staff (who are excepted from all provisions relating to HPPC members as outlined in these bylaws). The purpose of ex-officio members is to ensure history, continuity, and to ensure representation from local, state and federal government. The membership of the HPPC shall be restricted to persons who currently reside in or work in the city of San Francisco and shall consist of no less than twenty-one (21) and no more than thirty-seven (37) members. 

Process for input into changing the bylaws: 
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May 22nd Steering Committee (SC) meeting: The Community Co-Chairs introduced a proposal to enable a former government Co-Chair to join the HPPC as an ex-officio-non-voting.  The Co-chairs reminded the SC that currently there is one ex-officio seat on the Council occupied by Gail Sanabria representing the State Office of AIDS.  The goal of the ex-officio members is to ensure history, continuity, and to ensure representation from local, state and federal government. A motion was made and voted on unanimously to send the item for a action to the full HPPC.





June 26th  Steering Committee (SC) meeting: The staff will take the feedback provided by the HPPC and work with the Co-Chairs and SC to develop a motion to present to the full HPPC.





June 12th  HIV Prevention Planning Meeting (HPPC) meeting: The Community Co-Chairs will introduce the proposal to the full HPPC for the members to review and provide initial feed back to revise the language of the By-Laws.





July 10th HIV Prevention Planning Meeting (HPPC) meeting: Steering will present a motion to the HPPC for vote. The bylaws state: “These bylaws may be amended by the HPPC at any regular meeting by a two-thirds (2/3) vote of the members.”








